Library Assessment Committee
(Formerly Library Assessment Working Group)
Meeting Minutes 03/13/13
Present: S.Avery, S. Braxton, L. Hinchliffe, C. Philips, J. Strutz, L. Wiley, J. Yu, and W. Shen (GA),
Absent: M. Mallory
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1. Review ongoing library-wide assessment programs (Sweeps Week, Snapshot Day, etc.)

Jen discussed the background information about Sweeps Week and Snapshot Day. LAC reviewed these two activities. Sweeps Week happened when we did not have a regular reference collection mechanism. LAC suggested that we could use Sweeps Week for collecting data on those data that were not continuously collected, or something else that would help your unit. Susan B. raised the importance of hourly headcount for some units. Jen suggested that we could send someone to check it for those who need it at certain times of the year. For the Snapshot Day, we did it twice. The library did it based on ALA’s initiative previously. But there is no news from ALA this year so far. It is primarily for marketing purpose. We could also bring it up to the marketing committee.  Jen will bring the discussions on these two events back to Sue for further discussions. 

2. LibQUAL+

LAC discussed on the timing of doing LibQUAL+. Topics include whether we should do it in the Fall or in the Spring as well as factors to consider.  Jen also suggested that considering we did faculty survey, we could do a small sample of faculty or no faculty for LibQUAL+, no matter when we do it. One note is that LibQUAL+ is a satisfaction survey, while faculty survey is not this type.

3. Update on assessment activities 

  3.1 Jason mentioned that there are progresses on IT survey, including coding of open ended questions.
3.2 Assessment grant. Jen encouraged the committee to go out and encourage people/units to apply. The grant application doesn’t have a deadline yet. It will be on a rolling basis.
3.3 Faculty survey. The faculty members are very satisfied with the pre-survey group. Jen is calling for a post-survey group. Jen is also working with Ithaka on coding the data. 
3.4 Desk Tracker. LAC discussed on the use of Desk Tracker. LAC also discussed LibAnswers from Springshare and LibStats. Susan A suggested that we could talk to the reference service group for input. Lynn mentioned that it depends on what kind of data you are interested in. Lisa introduced that we were using a homegrown system for instruction statistics, because there were no commercial system available that met the needs of ours yet. For example, we are hoping to document which units from library is the data from, who’s providing the instruction, etc. Jen suggested that the committee keep us posted if you see anything you see as useful.  LAC also discussed the ticketing system.  

In addition, Jen mentioned that Sue and she were looking into Desk Tracker data from fiscal year 2012. Susan mentioned that David needed the data for an April RSC meeting.

3.5 Jen: The reference service committee is planning to have a focus group on exploring questions on what the students/faculty are thinking about transaction. She suggested that if the committee heard similar projects, do let them know.

3.6 Electronic resources. Jen brought up that we have so many of them, so we figured out a system and put together a webpage, which gives us a list of the sources that have counter reports available. Jen will have it reviewed by Tom first, then share that with LAC members. The webpage can be used as a way to request reports of electronic resources. We are currently tied to what vendors can provide. Lisa asked whether that webpage ultimately going to be a portal for ER stats? Jen suggested that the web form would help us to figure out a process. Library Assessment may have a routine later based on the needs by having Assessment GAs downloading the file and posting it somewhere for people to download and work on. 



